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• June 7th • 
•

Communion  
Deacon & Food Shelf Offering 
Church Day At The Lake - Join Us! 

• June 14th • 
•

Baptism 
Flag Day 

• June 21st • 
•

8:45 a.m. - Fathers & Families Breakfast 
Fathers’ Day 
Name Tag Sunday 
Church Band to Play 

• June 28th • 
Bring A Friend To Church Sunday

The View From The Park
A Newsletter of Faith & Community                       June 2015

1st Presbyterian Church on the Park 
17 Park Street 
Canton, NY  13617

Phone (315) 386-2570 
www.ChurchOnThePark.org 

Office@ChurchOnThePark.org

Sundays In June

Rev. Michael P. Catanzaro......................... Pastor 
Donna Doig, CLP......................... Associate Pastor 
Claire Babich............................. Church Secretary 
Kyle Forehand................................ Choir Director  
Michael Walters................Handbell Choir Director 
Barbara Burdick... Director of Christian Education 
Diane Ladison........................................ Treasurer 
Laura Toland & Debby Nikkari...............Organists 
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Tom Dildine........................................Web Master 
Linda Potter............................... Newsletter Editor 

The Church Office Hours are  
Tuesdays & Thursdays, 11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

• Worship Begins At 10:00 a.m. •

     During June, our worship service will be 
held at its usual time of 10 a.m.  In July 
and August, we will move worship to 9 a.m. 
to give you more time 
in your garden, on the 
water or just to relax 
on the porch on those 
lazy summer days.  
Please note this on 
your calendars!
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     The women of the church are hosting 
a Father's Day Breakfast on Sunday, June 
21st at 8:45 a.m. in Fellowship Hall.  Fa-
thers, their families, and all others are in-
vited.  Plan NOW to join the fun 'n fellow-
ship.  Be sure to sign up on the sheet on 
the table in the foyer. 

   A smorgasbord of egg dishes, meats, 
fruit, breads, and 
muffins will be offered for 
your enjoyment.  Sign up 
to attend, and ladies - 
sign up to donate food!

Fathers & Families Breakfast

Summer Worship
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Family News - cont.
     Prayers for those in the nursing home: 
Neil Coir, Jack Klemens and Nellie Locy.  
Prayers for those who don’t get out so 
much: Dolly and Wayne Miller, Ed Pierce, 
Mickey Williams and Whitney Irish.

Family News
     Our deep sympathies and prayers to the 
family of Jack Miller; wife Tyke, children 
John III, Holly, Lynn and grandkids Kelly 
and PJ.  Jack was a fixture here at our 
church and he will be greatly missed. 

     Prayers for husband Allan Drew, and his 
children Tim and Charlotte on the death of 
wife and mother Carol Drew who died unex-
pectedly last month. 

     Prayers for Helen and Joe Randi, the 
parents of Joseph Randi who died suddenly 
in May, his wife Cynthia and the entire 
Randi family. 

     Thanks to all those who helped with the 
receptions for Miller, Drew and Randi fami-
lies.  Your hard work is greatly appreciated 
during these difficult times. 

     Prayers for Ken Hebb, whose brother 
James died unexpectedly, and for his mother 
Sally, grandmother Mildred and the entire 
Hebb family in this most difficult time. 

     Prayers for Gene Seeley and Shirley, 
and their family, as Gene is facing very seri-
ous health concerns.  Thank you to all who 
helped celebrate their anniversary at the re-
ception held in their honor following worship 
on May 17th. 

     Prayers for Donna Miller, sister of Larry 
Compeau, recovering from surgery; and Matt 
Bonaguide facing health issues. 

     Prayers for Christa Lyon, 
Joyce Bell, Erik Johnson, 
Susan Ward, Ellen Janack, 
Lora & David Gibson and 
Clarissa Pollard facing med-
ical concerns; and Charlie 
Alexander recovering from a fall. 

     Prayers for Martha Jenkinson, Daughter 
of Maggie Brizendine, being treated for can-
cer; Shelley Potter, mother of Tom Potter, 
recovering from a broken leg.

Student News
     Congratulations to the following stu-
dents who put on an outstanding pro-
duction of the musical “Seussical Jr.”: 
Riley Taylor, Amelia Rodee, Sarah 
Rodee, Madalyn Bascom, Kendall De-
Santis, Kristine Furgison, Grace 
Franklin (Bird Girl), Lindsey Frazer 
(Bird Girl), Liam Rodee (Mr. Mayor), 
Tucker Catanzaro (Stage Manager) and 
Luke Frazer (who stepped in the second 
night to fill in on the Lighting Crew, 
whew!).  It was a terrific show and ex-
cellent effort by all! 

     Congratulations to Julia Basford, 
Student of the Block at 
A.A. Kingston Middle 
School in Potsdam, and 
Andrew Franklin and 
Liam Rodee, Student of 
the Quarter at McKenney 
Middle School in Canton. 

     Students who participat-
ed in the recent NYS School Music Asso-
ciation Solo Festival were Blake Bennett 
(trumpet), Emma Trulock (tenor saxo-
phone) and vocalists Tucker Catanzaro 
and Luke Frazer.   

    Way to go to Andrew Franklin and 
Amelia Rodee who were among the 
winners for the North Country Schools 
Peace Poetry Contest. 

     Luke Frazer, Emma Trulock and 
Tucker Catanzaro participated in the 
recent Spring Concert at Canton which 
featured the Select Choir, Jazz Combo, 
Vocal Jazz and Jazz Band.
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Presbyterian Women
• Postscript • 

     The Postscript Club will end the year 
with a banquet on June 8th at 6 p.m. at 
The Ole Deckside  Restaurant- Partridge 
Run Golf Course. Callers will call with 
choices of entrees or call Jan Favro at 386-
3826.  Please join us. 

• Women’s Circle • 
     Women’s Circle meets the 2nd Wednes-
day of the month at 7:30 p.m. for connec-
tion & conversation.  The next circle will be 
on June 10th.  Topic and host TBA.

Rummage Sale Wrap-Up
     Thanks to everyone who helped with the 
spring rummage sale.  From those who do-
nated items, set up, folded clothes, served 
as cashiers, assisted buyers or found new 
treasures for yourself and cleaned up at 
end - it is all appreciated.  BIG thanks to 
our co-chairs - Ellen Grayson, Pat Mace 
and Jane Fernandes.  
Your leadership and 
hard work make it all 
happen.  The rummage 
sale raised $1,985 for 
our church.  Great job 
- everyone!

Evening Book Group
     Books for the 2015-2016 season of the 
Evening Book Group will be in the July/
August newsletter.  Join us for the dis-
cussions!  We meet on the 4th Tuesday of 
the month (September through May, with 
no December meeting) at 7:30 p.m.  For 
more information, contact Linda Potter at 
386-4364 or nautilus@twcny.rr.com.

Afternoon Book Group
     The Afternoon Book Club will resume 
meeting on September 15th at 1 p.m. at 
17 State Street.  Book title to be an-
nounced.

Church & Community 
Program Report

     The Director reported that a total of 
231 households had received 11,010 
meals during the month of April.  Of that 
number, there were 362 children and 102 
elderly. 

     An update on our renovations:   A wall 
has been removed and new carpeting has 
been installed resulting in a brighter  
Thrift Shop.  Come in 
to see the improve-
ments and sign up to 
volunteer.  Carol Linn, 
who voluntarily orga-
nizes the thrift shop and 
its workers, would appreciate additional 
assistance.  A three hour shift when you 
are available would be much appreciated. 

     Annual appeal letters have been 
mailed.  The annual meeting will be held 
on September 8th. 

     This church is asked to supply canned 
peas and corn for the pantry.  Other non-
perishable food items are always welcome. 

     Questions?  Ask your board reps:  Jane 
Fernandes, Andy Loeffler, Janet Stitt.

Pledge Reminder
     The Session would like to remind 
everyone to keep up with their church 
pledge as summer approach-
es.  If possible, try paying 
ahead.  Vacation, family visits 
and time in the sun means 
Sundays are missed and 
church income falls as bills 
continue to arrive.  Help us to 
stay current by remembering 
your pledge!

mailto:nautilus@twcny.rr.com
mailto:nautilus@twcny.rr.com
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Officers & Committees
Elders 

To strengthen and nurture the faith  
and the life of the congregation. 

Jane Fernandes Kristine Potter Georgia Vose      
Barry Walch Mark Erickson Diane Ladison           
Sarah Melville Vicki McLain Beth Hayes           
Fred Pollard Lew Shepard Armond Spencer              
   Wanda Renick, Clerk                                             
          

Deacons 
Ministering to the sick, those in need,  
the friendless, and those in distress. 

Betsy Robinson Ray Erickson J.J. Jockel           
Patience Boswell Faye Bartley  Marilyn Rodee           
Barbara Garrett Marcy Bennett Ellen Compeau     
Ann Spencer Arvilla Aldous             

   Committees     Chairs            
Resources   Fred Pollard                     
Responsible for managing and dispensing funds  
to fulfill the mission & ministry of our church.  

Facilities    Lew Shepard                      
Responsible for the maintenance and use of all 
church property.   

Fellowship    Chair TBD                   
Responsible for all fellowship events. 

FUNdraising   Beth Hayes                 
Responsible for organizing fund & fun raising events. 

Education                     Beth Hayes 
Responsible for growth, nurturing & learning.   

Worship    Kristine Potter                       
With pastor, responsible for worship.   

C.A.R.E.       Arvilla Aldous                    
           Pastor Donna, Liaison                      
Care, Attention, Renewal & Evangelism. 

Stewardship   Mark Erickson                 
Responsible for securing resources and energy to 
fulfill the mission & ministry of our church. 

Mission                       Mark Erickson   
Helping our church, community & world. 

Treasurer   Diane Ladison                      
      Assistant Treasurers - Bill & Lorna Webb 

Financial Secretary Mike Frazer         
     & Barry Walch                                    

Church & Community  Andy Loeffler   
   Jane Fernandes & Janet Stitt                      
Communion    Vicki McLain & Jane Fernandes

 Worship    CS                   
April 19   71   4                                  
April 26   93   8                                                
May 3   76   3                                     
May 10   77   7                                   
                         

Average Worship Attendance 79 
Average CS Attendance 6 

Treasurer’s Report 
      Operating       Mission                  
April 19 $   961.20  $  63.30 
April 26 $1,379.00  $  82.00 
May 3  $5,129.99  $ 195.00 
May 10 $   493.50  $  61.00 
Total  $8,963.69  $401.30

Extra-special Volunteers!

Church Attendance   

     Putting the May newsletter together was 
quite an adventure!  With a great deal of ac-
tivity going on throughout the church, we 
assembled the newsletter in the Edith Wight 
room, a bit of a small space for an activity 
that requires some room to maneuver.  De-
spite the lack of space, we had a good time 
and got the job done.  Thank you to our vol-
unteers Jean McGuire, Marilyn Rodee, 
Joyce Bell, Bill and Karen Parker, Janet 
Stitt, and Wanda Renick.  Great job!

Welcome 
to the 
newest 
members 
of our 
church, 
Michelle 
Roach 
and 
Gordy 
Theisen.  
Best wish-
es as they 
plan their 
August 
wedding.

Welcome!
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 I had all kinds of ideas of what to write 
about this month; mostly frilly.  You know, 
gardening, school’s out, perhaps fishing, or 
even length of day.  Then draw some quaint 
conclusions and call it good.  Apparently not.

 This month I’d like to talk about hard 
times.  Not the every day, run of the mill stuff; 
I’m talkin’ HARD TIMES.  Those things which 
find you making deals with God as you pray, 
and searching your soul asking, “Why me?” 
or, “Why the ones I love?” 

 So you say, “Come on Rev. Mike, lighten 
up.  It is darn near summer.  Put the cross 
down for one month.”  Well, I’d like 
to, but it just so happens that the 
past few weeks have found me 
witnessing a lot of folks I care 
about toting crosses far heavier 
than any I’d like to bear (maybe 
more than I could bear).  

 One of the most valuable 
things ministry teaches, is that 
everyone, everyone gets their share 
(or more than their share) of hard times at 
some point or another in their lives.  It is the 
most common denominator of the human 
condition.  Funny, though, how people seem 
to forget this on a day to day basis (denial?).  

 When you embrace such reality as the 
fact it is, you begin to change the way you 
think about and act in the world.  It doesn’t 
happen over night, to be sure, but eventually 
you find yourself treading a little bit lighter 
through life, and looking over your shoulder a 
little be more.

 Eventually you come to possess some-
thing which will look an awful lot like stoi-
cism, or even detachment.  But I think a bet-
ter description is a sense of calm.  Not that 
you have it all together in some kind of Zen 
sense, you just realize that freaking out really 
doesn’t help any.  Better just to gird yourself, 
and move through it with as much grace as 
you can muster (and pray for more, because 
you never can have enough grace; besides, no 
one knows what tomorrow might bring).

 Now hear me when I say this, I’m not 
showing myself to be a “glass is half empty” 
guy.  But I am a realist.  And hard times 
really happen to everyone, even those we love.

 So, what do we do?  Well, being the   
resident preacher, I’d advise taking a gander 
at the Bible sooner rather than later (maxi-
mizes the investment).  Check out the ever 
pragmatic Apostle Paul in Romans 5:1-5; the    
bottom line absoluteness of the Psalmist in 
Psalm 46:1; Philippians 4:6-7 for some    
practical direction (my mother’s favorite); the 
oldie but goodie 23rd Psalm (note the part 
where we are “made to lie down by the still 

water”); or hold on to a prom-
ise with Revelation 21:3-4.  

      Any of that help?  Perhaps 
in time.  Hold onto hope in 
your heart.  Hope is what gives 
power to love and possibility to 
peace.

      If you have been through 
your own hard times,  you 

know two things at the very least.  First, they 
are in fact hard.  It hurts, a lot.  There will be 
tears and anguish and pain and grief and 
worry and no small amount of fear.  You’ll feel 
as if you aren’t going to make it.  These feel-
ings and experiences are real; honor them.  
Let them take up the room or make the 
changes in your life they must.  Because this 
experience is going to change you.  That is the 
second thing hard times give you: a new you.  
But always remember that you will have the 
most to say about the new you which emerges 
from all this.  So choose wisely.

 I feel as if I’ve accomplished so little in 
these words, that there is so much more to 
say or should be said.  But more often than 
not, hard times renders all of one’s words  
inane and/or inappropriate.  So I’ll leave you 
with just these few:

I love you, I’m praying for you 
and I will walk with you.

   - Rev. Mike

The Pastor’s Report

“We have this hope, a sure and steadfast anchor of the soul, 
a hope that enters the inner shrine behind the curtain.” - Hebrews 6:19

Hard 
Times
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Ghosts From The Past 
by Tyke Miller

     I hope you will not mind if I use a little 
personal Ghost Memories this month. 
Thirty-seven years ago this coming July, 
Jack and I were in the North Country look-
ing at property to perhaps buy a little land. 
Five acres maybe.  We were camping on a 
farm camp ground outside of Canton.  By 
Saturday we knew we wanted the farm we 
now own. 

     There was paper work, etc. to be done so 
we had to stay over the weekend.  We had 
seen a beautiful church on the park which 
was Presbyterian so we went there Sunday 
morning.  There was a note on the door 
directing us to the Methodist Church. 

     Two ministers were listed in the program 
but did not indicate which one was there 
that day.  Was it Rev. Wolcott, who turned 
out to be our relative, or Rev. Stone?  We 
found out after the service it was Rev. Stone 
that day.  After chatting with him he offered 
to walk with us to show us the Presbyterian 
church.  I am fairly sure he like the idea of 
getting two new confirmed members.  Actu-
ally, of course it would be five.   

     When he opened a set of double doors 
we were overwhelmed at the beautiful 
sanctuary before us.  Having come from a 
Revolutionary War church painted all white, 
we were stunned. 

     We were reminded of the day before 
when we first saw the upper hay floor of 
our barn.  The building is not built tight, I 
guess so there is air circulating to keep the 
hay dry.  There Jack and I stood, arms 
around each other feeling God's presence 
in this humble barn sanctuary. 

     Jack and I have always known we made 
the right choices in our farm and especially 
in our church. 

     These last weeks have shown me and 
our family how very loving and caring our

June Lectionary Readings
June 7 
1 Samuel 8:4–11 (12–15) 16–20 (11:14–15) 
Psalm 138 
2 Corinthians 4:13–5:1 Mark 3:20–35 

June 14 
1 Samuel 15:34–16:13 
Psalm 20 
2 Corinthians 5:6–10 (11–13) 14–17  
Mark 4:26–34 

June 21 
1 Samuel 17:(1a, 4–11, 19–23) 32–49 
Psalm 9:9–20 
or 1 Samuel 17:57–18:5, 10–16 
Psalm 133 
2 Corinthians 6:1–13 Mark 4:35–41 

June 28 
2 Samuel 1:1, 17–27 
Psalm 130 
2 Corinthians 8:7–15  
Mark 5:21–43

Ghosts - continued
church family is.  I will not try to name 
everyone who helped us in some way.  I 
know it was inconvenient to have the 
service and luncheon during Rummage 
Sale week but I bet Jack enjoyed every 
minute of it because he so loved the two 
weeks a year during the sales. 

     Special thanks to Rev. Mike for being 
with us so many hours at the hospital. 
Your prayers and hugs will be with us 
forever.  We thank 
God for our Church 
Family and for all 
the love and 
prayers. 

     With much love 
from your Sisters and 
Brothers in Christ, 
Tyke and the whole 
Miller family.
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Birthdays This Month 
June Birthdays 

  2   David Gibson, Scott Sutherland,  
  Rita Ostrander 
  5   Megan McAuliffe 
  7   Adam Compeau 
  8   Vanessa Syvertsen 
  9   Tim Abplanalp 
13   Kathryn Dean, Voss Fernandes 
15   Joyce Bell, Carolyn Gibson 
16   Rich Grayson 
17   Joseph McAuliffe 
19 Barbara Gaines 
20 Karen Parker 
22   Wyatt Fisher 
23   Terri Knuth, Marilyn Rodee 
30   Ryan Ross 

Anniversaries This Month 
June Anniversaries 

3 Joseph & Karen McAuliffe,  
 David Hornung & Susan Ward 
8 Larry & Ellen Compeau  
9 Charles & Sue Dean 
10 John & Barbara Klemens 
12 Daniel & Mary Grace Gordon 
15 Bill & Lorna Webb  
16 David & Lora Gibson 
18 James & Kathy Gibson 
22 Al & Rita Ostrander 
26 Robert & Ruth Leslie 
28 James & Joanne Danehy
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Service Of Remembrance

Prayer Warriors
     Would you like to help your neighbor, 
stretch spiritually and be a part of the 
mystical movement of the church?  We 
are always looking for new 
prayer warriors to join the 
church Prayer Chain to 
offer prayers for folks who 
are ill, troubled or in need.  
If you want to learn more 
about the prayer chain, 
call Rev. Mike at 
386-2570 or Wanda 
Renick at 386-3474.  

      To put yourself or anyone on the chain 
for prayers, contact Rev. Mike or any mem-
ber:  Wanda Renick 386-3474, Arvilla Al-
dous 386-8327, Ellen Grayson 322-5669, 
Janet Stitt 714-2253, Nona Fisher 
386-3247, Marilyn Rodee 386-8447 (Jan-
uary Snowbird), Joyce Bell 386-8789, 
Georgia Vose 386-8687, Ellen Compeau 
386-8369, Bev Findley 323- 2064, Jane 
Fernandes 322-2441, Sandy Pollard 
386-3916, Barb King 386-8304, Ellen 
Janack 386-3124, Toni Roller, Karen 
Parker 714-2312, Beth Hayes 265-8026 
and Debby Nikkari 265-2983.

We thank You for white daisies 
that float on slender stems 

above the golden grass, 
star the summer field 

with dazzling little poems 
from the universe 

and will not let me pass. 

- Thelma J. Palmer

     On Sunday, May 31st, the Sunday 
after Memorial Day, our church will be 
holding a Service of Remembrance.  On 
this special Sunday, we take time during 
the worship to remember those loved 
ones in our lives who are no longer 
with us.  If you would like, bring in an 
oil lamp or a candle & holder to com-
memorate that person’s life.  The candles 
will be placed on the 
communion table 
and lit together.  
Please join us to 
worship and re-
member.
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Our Website is updated each 
month and is a great way to 
stay a part of the life of the 
church.  If you have questions 
about, or contributions for the 
website please email 
our Webmaster Tom Dildine: 
 dildine@stlawu.edu  

The Church’s email address: 
Office@ChurchOnThePark.org 
Reverend Mike’s email address:  

RevMike@ChurchOnThePark.org

Church Website
     Our B.A.D. Guys’ 
breakfast (Breakfast 
And Devotions) will take 
a summer break.  We 
would like to thank all 
who attended this 
year’s breakfasts, those 
who provided the great 
food and those who gave meaningful devo-
tions at our gatherings.  Special thanks to 
Andy Loeffler for organizing the break-
fasts.

B.A.D. Guys

Congregational Resources
    Please remember that the monthly copies 
of “These Days” and “Alive” are available 
to you on the table outside of sanctuary in 
the Narthex.  Please feel free to pick up a 
copy for yourself or family.  Copies of the 
Revised Common Lectionary, on which we 
base our Liturgy are in the monthly news-
letter.  Also, the latest editions of “Hori-
zons” and “Presbyterian Today” can at 
times be found in the Narthex.  Please take a 
look and return them when you are done so 
others may enjoy them. 

Presbyterian Worship
Partridge Knoll services are on 
hiatus until the fall.  We will re-
sume in October, and continue 
through the winter on the 1st 
Wednesday of the month at 11:00 a.m.

Sermon Podcasts
The weekly sermon is posted by Thursday 
and is available for down load or listening.   
An archive of past sermons is also available. 

http://churchonthepark.org/sermons/

Hello, my name is...
Remember - Name Tag Sunday  

is June 21st.  
Come early to church  

and make your own name tag. 
Get to know your neighbor.

Newsletter Deadline 
Is The 15th Of The Month

Please submit articles (emailed preferably) 
to the church office, or directly to the News 
letter Editor, Linda Potter, at:  

Nautilus@twcny.rr.com

To sign up as a greeter  
or to host coffee hour 

for any Sunday,  
contact the church office at 386-2570.   

We Need You!

      The Church On The Park has a Face-
book page which changes regularly -  
http://www.facebook.com/TheFirstPresby-
terianChurchonthePark 

Like Us On Facebook!

Deacon’s CD Ministry
     The Deacons CD ministry provides our 
homebound friends & members with a 
CD of each week’s worship service.  CDs 
are then delivered to homes the following 
week, and CD players are provided if neces-
sary. 

   If you’d like to receive a CD of the ser-
vice, or help deliver CDs, please call the 
church office (386-2570).

http://www.facebook.com/TheFirstPresbyterianChurchonthePark
http://www.facebook.com/TheFirstPresbyterianChurchonthePark
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Session Reminder
     The June meeting will be held on the  
22nd (rather than the 29th).  Rev. Mike 
and his family will be leaving on June 
28th for their cross-country adventure. 

     This year the children decorated can-
dles with thumbprint pictures for their 
mothers, and then played a game that ex-
plored women who were mothers in the 
Bible.  Many thanks to Ellen Compeau 
and Marilyn Rodee for leading them in 
this craft.   

     May 17th was Church School 
Recogntion Day:  we gave Bibles to 
Cameron Boswell, Riley Basford, Arlo 
Catanzaro and Kendall DeSantis, and 
ice cream certificates to every one else 
present.  The children sang a special 
verse with the choir for the anthem this 
week as our contribution to the service.  
We thanked 
those who vol-
unteered to 
teach and shep-
herd our classes 
this past school 
year:  Beth 
Hayes, Martha 
Cole, Ellen 
Compeau, Vic-
ki McLain, Bar-
ry Walch, 
Janet Stitt, 
Marilyn Rodee, 
Marcy Bennett and Barbara Burdick.  
We treated the congregation to ice cream 
sundaes during fellowship hour after 
church, and showed off our “attendance 
chain,” a paper chain to which we added 
a link for every child that came to church 
school each week.   

     We will be winding up our church 
school year with lessons based on games 
that review the books of the Bible and 
the stories and lessons we have learned 
this year and a Father’s Day crafty gift.   

     And don’t forget -- lots of water fun 
and good food on our church school “Day 
at the Lake” with Rev. Mike on June 7th, 
weather permitting!

Church School News You Can Help!
     To help stock the food pantry at the 
Church & Community Program, our 
church has been asked to supply cans of 
corn and peas.  Pick up some extra cans 
the next time you are at the store and 
leave them in the box in the foyer.  Your 
donation will help the many who are 
served by this program.  Thank you!

Plant three rows of peas: 
  Peace of mind  
  Peace of heart  
  Peace of soul 

Plant four rows of squash: 
  Squash gossip  
  Squash indifference  
  Squash grumbling  
  Squash selfishness  

Plant four rows of lettuce: 
  Lettuce be faithful 
  Lettuce be kind  
  Lettuce be obedient  
  Lettuce really love one another 

No garden without turnips: 
  Turnip for meetings  
  Turnip for service  
  Turnip to help one another 

Water freely with patience  
and cultivate with love. 
  There is much fruit in your garden  
  Because you reap what you sow. 

To conclude our garden we must have 
thyme: 
  Thyme for God  
  Thyme for study  
  Thyme for prayer

Plant Your Spiritual Garden
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Directions 
to The North Shore

76 Dewey Road 
Hermon, New York

On Trout Lake

Take Park St. (CR 27) in front of  
Presbyterian Church through the SLU 
Campus, past athletic fields, over 
bridge and out of  town to 4-way stop 
(Star Route Auto Sales), go right (CR 
25 the Canton-Russell Rd.) to flashing 
yellow light, take right at light onto CR 

21 
toward 
Hermon. 
After the 
sharp 
dog-leg 
to the 
left, take 
a quick 

right staying on CR 21 (don’t go 
straight as this will take you to Pyrites), 
over river and up hill toward Hermon.   
Go straight through Hermon (through 
the stop sign and 
past the IGA and 
Fire House) and 
out of  town to 
“Marshville” 
follow curve in 
road, go over 
small bridge then 
take a right onto 
Trout Lake Rd.  
Go 4.7 Miles on 
Trout Lake Rd. 
and take left onto 
Campbell Rd 
(Coffee Rd. on 
right). Go 1/2 mile to Dewey Rd take 
a right (gravel road).  Dewey Rd will 
be right after rise in the road, look for 
the “bus turn” sign, Dewey road is 
right after that and marked.  

See sign board with camp sign names 
“Potter” is upper left hand column).  
There will be a row of  mail boxes on 
Campbell opposite Dewey Rd. Go 1/2 

mile on 
Dewey, 
staying left at 
first fork, right 
at second fork 
(see sign for 
“Potter” 
pointing right 
at second 
fork), continue 
you will see 
garage with 
sign “The 
North Shore” 
and you will 

drive straight into driveway to the right 
of  garage. Look for tan buildings and 
dark green metal roofs. 76 Dewey 
Road.  19 miles from Canton, 
approximately 25 to 30 minutes drive 
time.  (315) 347-3035

Church School Kids & Their Families...
	 ...and any others from the church who would like to attend.

A Day At The Lake
SUNDAY JUNE 7TH	 FOLLOWING WORSHIP	 12:30 TO 5:00 P.M.

We’ll have grill fare, 
chips/pretzels, 

drinks and sweets 
for the kids.  If  you’d 

like to bring 
something to share 
that would be great.

What You’ll Need:
Swim suit, towel(s), change of clothes, 
and warm clothes (it can get breezy).

This is a 
“Shine Only” event!  If it rains we’ll have to do it another time.

What We’ll Do:
Fishing, swimming, boating and 
general monkey business.



Page �11

Ju
ne

 2
01

5
Su

nd
ay

M
on

da
y

Tu
es

da
y

W
ed

ne
sd

ay
Th

ur
sd

ay
Fr

id
ay

Sa
tu

rd
ay

31
Tr

in
ity

 S
un

da
y

Se
rv

ic
e 

of
 R

em
em

br
an

ce

1
2

3
4

5
6

7
D

ea
co

n 
&

 F
oo

d 
O
ffe

ri
ng

Co
m

m
un

io
n

Ch
ur

ch
 D

ay
 @

 T
he

 L
ak

e

8
6:

00
 P

M
 P

os
ts

cr
ip

t
9

10
7:

30
 P

M
 W

om
en

's
 C

ir
cl

e
11

12
13

14
Fl

ag
 D

ay
Ba

pt
is

m

15
N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
D

ea
dl

in
e

16
17

18
19

20

21
Ch

ur
ch

 B
an

d 
To

 P
la

y
N

am
e 

Ta
g 

Su
nd

ay
Fa

th
er

's
 D

ay

8:
45

 A
M

 F
at

he
rs

's
 D

ay
 

Br
ea

kf
as

t

22
7:

00
 P

M
 S

es
si

on
23

24
25

6:
30

 P
M

 D
ea

co
ns

26
27

28
Br

in
g 

A 
Fr

ie
nd

 T
o 

Ch
ur

ch
29

30
1

2
3

In
de

pe
nd

en
…

y 
(o

bs
er

ve
d)

4
In

de
pe

nd
en

ce
 D

ay

31
Tr

in
ity

 S
un

da
y

Se
rv

ic
e 

of
 R

em
em

br
an

ce

1
2

3
4

5
6

7
D

ea
co

n 
&

 F
oo

d 
O
ffe

ri
ng

Co
m

m
un

io
n

Ch
ur

ch
 D

ay
 @

 T
he

 L
ak

e

8
6:

00
 P

M
 P

os
ts

cr
ip

t
9

10
7:

30
 P

M
 W

om
en

's
 C

ir
cl

e
11

12
13

14
Fl

ag
 D

ay
Ba

pt
is

m

15
N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
D

ea
dl

in
e

16
17

18
19

20

21
Ch

ur
ch

 B
an

d 
To

 P
la

y
N

am
e 

Ta
g 

Su
nd

ay
Fa

th
er

's
 D

ay

8:
45

 A
M

 F
at

he
rs

's
 D

ay
 

Br
ea

kf
as

t

22
7:

00
 P

M
 S

es
si

on
23

24
25

6:
30

 P
M

 D
ea

co
ns

26
27

28
Br

in
g 

A 
Fr

ie
nd

 T
o 

Ch
ur

ch
29

30
1

2
3

In
de

pe
nd

en
…

y 
(o

bs
er

ve
d)

4
In

de
pe

nd
en

ce
 D

ay

31
Tr

in
ity

 S
un

da
y

Se
rv

ic
e 

of
 R

em
em

br
an

ce

1
2

3
4

5
6

7
D

ea
co

n 
&

 F
oo

d 
O
ffe

ri
ng

Co
m

m
un

io
n

Ch
ur

ch
 D

ay
 @

 T
he

 L
ak

e

8
6:

00
 P

M
 P

os
ts

cr
ip

t
9

10
7:

30
 P

M
 W

om
en

's
 C

ir
cl

e
11

12
13

14
Fl

ag
 D

ay
Ba

pt
is

m

15
N

ew
sl

et
te

r 
D

ea
dl

in
e

16
17

18
19

20

21
Ch

ur
ch

 B
an

d 
To

 P
la

y
N

am
e 

Ta
g 

Su
nd

ay
Fa

th
er

's
 D

ay

8:
45

 A
M

 F
at

he
rs

's
 D

ay
 

Br
ea

kf
as

t

22
7:

00
 P

M
 S

es
si

on
23

24
25

6:
30

 P
M

 D
ea

co
ns

26
27

28
Br

in
g 

A 
Fr

ie
nd

 T
o 

Ch
ur

ch
29

30
1

2
3

In
de

pe
nd

en
…

y 
(o

bs
er

ve
d)

4
In

de
pe

nd
en

ce
 D

ay

Pa
ge

 1
/1

Ea
st

er
n 

Ti
m

e 
Ti

m
e 

Zo
ne



Page �12

The Mission of the First Presbyterian Church of Canton to reach out to all people  
and welcome them in celebrating truly the joys, freedoms and responsibilities  

that come with our faith in God, Christ’s unconditional love for us,  
and the power of the Holy Spirit to transform our world.   

Through this nurturing Christian Community  
we will fully recognize the value of each believer,  

humbly forgive ourselves and others, and lovingly embrace God’s Grace. 

Church Day At The Lake - June 7 
Fathers & Families Breakfast - June 21st  

Church School News 
Family News 

Ghosts From The Past 
Afternoon & Evening Book Groups 

Church & Community Program Report 
Service of Remembrance - May 31st

The Church is charged for every returned Newsletter.  If you have moved, or changed a seasonal address, 
please notify the church office.  Thank you.

The 1st Presbyterian Church, on the Park 
17 Park Street 
Canton, NY  13617 

Address Service Requested

U.S. Postage Paid 
Canton, NY 13617 
Permit No. 15  
Standard Rate 
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